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Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome to Churchill School. We are a friendly, caring school where everyone is valued as an individual and where parents and the wider community are invited to share in school life. We aim to instil in all our learners a sense of pride. Pupils at Churchill School are at the centre of everything we do. We have high expectations for both behaviour and achievement and see that every learner has a unique personality and talents to be developed. 

While at the school pupils are offered a curriculum which is not only broad and balanced but also exciting and challenging. Values and skills are taught together in a language-rich environment which is supportive and safe but also inspiring and exciting. Our school encourages students to begin to take responsibility for their own learning while recognising and respecting the needs of others.  

We look forward to welcoming you and your child and hope that by working together with you we will provide a sound basis for the remainder of your child’s education.

You are welcome to visit. Please telephone the school office to make an appointment. We look forward to meeting you and working with your child on their learning journey.


Mr C Komodromos
Headteacher
Autumn Term 2024
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THE SCHOOL

Churchill School is a modern, purpose-built school. It comprises a range of different sized teaching areas which are equipped with appropriate furniture. There are individual work stations for pupils who benefit from working in this way.

There are many features of the building which support an appropriate learning environment, including insulation to reduce noise, appropriate flooring and carefully chosen lighting. The decoration in the building is supportive of pupils’ needs.

There are a number of specialist teaching spaces including a science lab, cookery room, graphics and textiles room and ICT suite. Throughout the building are a number of calming rooms, small group rooms and two sensory rooms: multi-sensory room and a swing room. The dining room provides opportunities to eat alone or in small groups – at tables or bistro style. Upstairs there is a life skills area.

Student need was at the heart of our building design.


THE SCHOOL DAY

	[bookmark: _Hlk71016016]Arrival and Breakfast
	8:15-8:40
	25 minutes

	Meeting time
	8.40 – 8.55
	15 minutes

	Period 1
	8.55 -9.55
	1 hour

	Period 2
	9.55 – 10.55
	1 hour

	Break
	10.55 – 11.10
	15 minutes

	Period 3
	11.10 – 12.10
	1 hour

	Period 4
	12.10-1.10
	1 hour

	Lunch
	1.10-1.50
	40 Minutes

	Period 5
	1.50-2.50
	1 hour

	RSHE/Careers lesson on Tuesday
	2.50-3.40
	50 minutes

	Enrichment :Wednesday and Thursday
	2.50-3.40
	50 minutes
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Churchill’s Vision, Aims and Values
Our Vision
“Equipping our students for life beyond Churchill academically, socially and independently”


Our Aims
· As part of the Unity Schools Partnership Trust Churchill school will promote the trust values based around promoting ethical leadership, inclusion, excellent communication, endless ambitions, strong relationships and belief in success for all. 
· To provide a relevant, broad and balanced education for every child.
· To create a culture of achievement, by stimulating a desire to learn, raising aspirations, opening up on a wide range of opportunities and working towards external accreditation for our pupils.
· To promote health, well-being, happiness, enjoyment, and independence in a stimulating, yet safe, secure and caring environment.
· To promote self-worth and enthusiasm by encouraging independent learning at all age levels.
· To value and respect individuals, recognising their strengths, encouraging them to develop their abilities, and helping them show positive attitudes towards others.
· To promote social interaction through developing communication, language and literacy and reducing anxiety and unnecessary stress.
· To prepare our pupils for the challenges and opportunities of a complex and technologically advanced society through creative, innovative and motivating approaches to teaching and learning.





Our Values

· Responsibility – Taking ownership of our own successes and understanding how our actions affect ourselves and others

· Respect – Valuing ourselves, others and the things around us

· Resilience – Staying strong when things go wrong. Bouncing back and trying again

· Courage – Being brave when faced with challenges of life

· Compassion – Caring about others and the world around us



THE GOVERNORS

The school governors are individuals representing the parents and public in important matters involving the school. The governors, in co-operation with the headteacher, are concerned with the educational facilities, the maintenance of the school building, the appointment of staff and the general administration of the school curriculum. The day-to-day details of teaching and management are the responsibility of the headteacher and the teaching staff.

Regular meetings are held which, coupled with frequent visits to the school, mean that the Governing Body is able to carry out their responsibilities. 


Governing Body Membership

Mrs Rebecca Poynter					Community (Chair)
Mrs Karen Sheargold				               Trust
Mrs Denise O’Brien				               Community
Miss Emma Archer					Parent
Mrs Joanna McConville				Parent
Mr Chris Komodromos 				Staff 
	TBC		 					Staff
	Ms Justine Dawkins					Community/co-opted
[bookmark: _GoBack]	Mr Andrew Bell					Community

	
		



THE STAFF


Trust Chief Executive Officer 		Dr Tim Coulson


Headteacher 					Mr Chris Komodromos


Deputy Headteacher			               Mr Matt Benson


SENCO					Mrs Sam Taylor O’Farrell			


Teaching Staff 				Miss Debie Ashman
						Miss Leanne Savage
						Miss Kirsty Webb 
Miss Sam Munro
Mr Lewis Russell
Miss Dani Russo


PA to the Headteacher 		               Miss Claire Morton	


Office Administrator/SEND Admin	Mrs Elaine Naxton	
						

Family Liaison Officer 			Miss Clare Smith


Pupil Support Co-ordinators		               Miss Stacy Haytread
						Mrs Kerry Barlow


Speech and Language Therapist 		Mx Rebecca Harries
						

SALT Assistant				Miss Lucy Hunt 				
		



Occupational Therapist			TBC					                 


Teaching and Learning Assistants 	               Mrs Samantha Crouch		
						Mrs Debbie Richardson			
						Miss Alice Edwards 
						Miss Georgina Reid
 						Miss Lisa Bridge 
Miss Destiny Jaggard
Miss Olivia Seymore-Smith
Miss Leanne Andrews
Miss Sophie Carter-Miller
Ms Rachel Everitt
Mrs Sarah Lynch
Miss Robyn Bailey
Mrs Katy Poole
Miss Catherine Smith

HLTA’s					Mrs Karen Davis
						Mrs Amanda Williams


Cook 						Ms Natasha Rawlings
					

Mid Day Supervisors 			               Ms Sam Knightly
						Mrs Stephanie Fitzpatrick
						Miss Lisa Bridge 


Cleaning Staff				Mrs Sharon Howard
						Mrs Sandra Ribeiro
						

Caretaker 					Mr Dave Johnson










SAFEGUARDING OF PUPILS

The health, safety and well-being of all our children are of paramount importance to all the adults who work at Churchill School. Our children have the right to protection, regardless of age, gender, race, culture or disability. They have a right to be safe in our school. The atmosphere within our school is one that encourages all children to do their best. We provide opportunities that enable our children to take and make decisions for themselves.

At Churchill School our teaching  of RSHE (Relationships and Sex Education and Health Education), as part of the Curriculum, helps to develop appropriate attitudes in our children and makes them aware of the impact of their decisions on others. We also teach them how to recognise risks in different situations and how to behave in response to them.

Our Safeguarding Policy ensures that all staff in our school, including 
non-teaching staff, are clear about the actions necessary with regard to a child protection issue. Its aims are:

• to raise the awareness of all staff and identify responsibility in reporting possible cases of abuse;
• to ensure effective communication between all staff when dealing with child protection issues;
• to lay down the correct procedures for those who encounter an issue of child protection.

It is important that children are encouraged to be brave enough to report any worries – about anything - as soon as possible to an adult at school. However, please note that school staff cannot offer unconditional confidentiality.

SWIFT AND EASY REFERRAL

The Common Assessment Framework (CAF) and Team Around the Child (TAC) enables families and the school to refer themselves for support. The referral is discussed by a panel of professionals who determine, with school and the family, what the most beneficial support would be. The support could involve Health, Social Care services or a variety of other agencies.

      ACCESSIBILITY


All areas of the school are accessible by wheelchair users.
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        Subjects and Qualifications on Offer in Churchill School 2024-2025

	
	Years 4-6
	Years 7-8
	Year 9 and 10
	Year 11

	Subject
	KS2
	KS3
	
	
	GCSE (Year 9, 10 and 11)
	Entry Level

	English
	
	
	
	
	
	

	English Language
	
	
	
	
	 (AQA)
	 (AQA)

	Maths
	
	
	
	
	 (Pearson Edexel)
	 (Pearson Edexel)

	Science
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Science: Physics 
	
	
	
	
	  (AQA)
	

	Science: Biology
	
	
	
	
	 (AQA)
	

	History
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Geography
	
	
	
	
	 (AQA)
	

	Art
	
	
	
	
	 (Year 11) (AQA)
	

	Design and Technology
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Food and Nutrition
	
	
	
	
	  (AQA)
	

	Music
	
	
	
	
	
	

	RSHE
	
	
	
	
	
	

	ICT
	
	
	 (Year 9)
	
	
	

	Computer Science 
	
	
	
	
	 (Year 10) (OCR)
	

	Religious Studies
	
	
	
	
	
	

	PE
	
	
	
	
	 (Year 9 and 10) (OCR)
	

	Life Skills
	*
	**
	
	
	
	

	Duke of Edinburgh (Bronze and Silver Award)
	
	
	  
	
	
	



*= ASDAN Key Steps
**= ASDAN Bronze
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The Curriculum
		
At Churchill every learner is entitled to a curriculum that is rich and varied, challenging and inspiring, which enables every individual to fulfil their potential to the highest possible standard.

At Churchill we recognise that many of our pupils first need to be equipped with the tools to learn; our curriculum teaches the basic skills such as focusing on a task, tolerating sitting beside another pupil, that are prerequisites to learning.

The curriculum, including the enrichment programme, is designed to meet the needs of our learners so they are developed intellectually, physically, socially and emotionally. We aim to raise aspirations and broaden the horizons. 

· The Family Liaison Officer supports engagement with school, promoting good attendance and access to the school or classroom. Relationships between home and school are developed and enhanced.
· Teachers deliver an academic curriculum supported by high quality support staff.  Learning is made real, exciting and inspirational.
· Speech and Language Therapists support the development of communication and social skills.
· An Occupational Therapist supports the development of fine and gross motor skills.
· Specialist staff, including the Pupil Support Co-Ordinators, assist students with the development of their learning behaviour


The National Curriculum is followed as appropriate, but with flexibility to meet diverse and individual needs.  For some pupils in some subjects, the Programmes of Study will be for their Key Stage. 
   
Our schemes of work in each subject are designed to ensure that pupils are able to access and progress through programmes of study that are appropriate to their levels of ability.   
There is:  
· a focus on raising aspiration so that every pupil makes excellent progress both academically and socially, whatever their starting point. 
· teaching that engages all pupils so that each one participates, is creative, able to express their views and develops the emotional resilience to succeed even when facing difficulties.  Some children, such as those with autism, need some structure and security in order to function well. They need to know exactly what will happen in the day. We use visual schedules in order to help the pupils maintain their awareness of the timetable and use the Meeting Time to go through the day’s demands


· a strong drive on improving learning through engaging with carers and the local community values, to support our principles of equality and access, also respect for local people and local culture.
· a strong emphasis on building children’s repertoire of communication, spoken and written language so that they become confident and effective communicators, using
systems such as visual strategies where appropriate; every interaction is seen as an opportunity to develop language 
· personalised planning that enables pupils to access mainstream opportunities. 
Organisation

Students are organised into teaching classes of up to a maximum of 11 or 12 students, according to a mixture of age and level of need, each with their own form tutor.  During lessons a combination of whole class, group and individual teaching may take place on any one occasion according to the demands of the task, supported by two teaching assistants. 

For in formation about the curriculum offer please refer to our website by clicking on Curriculum  and then on our subjects

CAREERS EDUCATION

At Churchill we view careers guidance as an integral part of our work. Our vision is to develop a learning community that broadens horizons and raises aspirations through meaningful and powerful links and contact with local employers and local businesses.  Learners will develop and apply a range of employability skills throughout their time in school and develop knowledge and research skills to ensure future pathways are fully informed and allow a clear sense of direction. 


OCCUPATIONAL THERAPY

Paediatric Occupational Therapists help children and young people to function with maximum independence in their daily roles and occupations. The focus within the school environment is on supporting students’ functional skills development and engagement with the curriculum.
Students who have OT provision in their EHCP upon entry will be assessed.


Interventions are then planned if required, and these are tailored to meet each student’s individualised needs. Progress is monitored on an ongoing basis. Feedback is provided regularly through liaison with parents and school staff, the use of formal written reports and contribution to annual reviews.



Students at Churchill School benefit from access to an equipped sensory lights room, swing room, outdoor gym and sports hall. If required, equipment to support students to manage their sensory needs within the school setting is provided.



SPEECH AND LANGUAGE THERAPY


Supporting our pupils to become effective communicators is the primary focus of Speech and Language Therapy at Churchill School. 

Our Speech and Language Therapists assess the speech, language and communication needs of all pupils on entry to the school. When a need is established then a child-centred planning approach is used to identify targets for therapy which are functional, meaningful and motivating for the individual. We believe that this approach increases the effectiveness of therapy and ensures that our pupils are kept as central to their own development.

Our Speech and Language Therapists work alongside parents, class teachers and teaching assistants, ensuring a whole school approach exists which encourages an environment where speech and language can flourish. This means that our pupils can receive 
one-to-one support, become members of speech and language skills groups or simply be exposed to speech therapy support in and around the school.



ENRICHMENT

We believe that enrichment opportunities are an essential part of our pupils’ education.  Two afternoons a week, after the end of the formal day, there are opportunities for pupils to access a programme of curriculum enrichment activities. 


EDUCATIONAL VISITS

At Churchill School educational visits are organised by staff to with the aim of providing pupils with learning experiences outside the classroom. This forms part of our personal development curriculum. 


DUKE OF EDINBURGH (DofE)

At Churchill School, pupils in class 4 and 5 complete the Duke of Edinburgh Bronze and Silver award. For these awards, the pupils have to complete four sections, they are volunteering, physical, skills and an expedition. 



EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES

At Churchill School we are committed to all children having an equal chance to thrive and learn. We are committed to an inclusive approach to education and wish to incorporate all children into the full life of the school.  We aim to achieve this through the following:
· All children have the right to learn and achieve without being disrupted by others. Staff will do all they can to uphold this right.
· We believe that children should learn to respect each other and treat everyone they come across with kindness and respect. Everyone has the right to attend a school where they feel safe and secure.
· We are committed to ensuring that all individuals at every stage of learning, regardless of ability, ethnic origin, linguistic background, sex, religion or class are offered the opportunity to participate in a full curriculum which takes proper account of their needs and abilities.
· We are aware of the damaging effect of racial discrimination in society and we seek to challenge the force of racism in all ways possible. The staff in our school are aware of the legal and moral responsibility to ensure racial equality in education. We are committed to challenging any form of unlawful discrimination. All racial incidents are reported to the Headteacher and dealt with according to the policy. 
· We believe that children’s self-esteem and feelings of self-worth can be raised by helping them to achieve and feel proud of their achievement.


SCHOOL DISCIPLINE AND BEHAVIOUR

We believe students should be able to learn safely and happily at school and that school and home should co-operate to enable this to happen. We believe this is helped by having clear guidelines as to what is acceptable in lessons and at informal times such as break and what steps will be taken if children do not behave well. All classes follow the same set of school rules.

The school must maintain discipline and good conduct to secure an orderly learning environment in the interests of all the children. The school behaviour policy sets out a corporate statement of purpose, the boundaries of acceptable behaviour and the likely consequences of misbehaviour. A copy is on the school website under Policies and documents which can be found by pressing on the school tab.

HOME LEARNING

‘Homework is widely accepted as an essential and valuable element of learning … good practice in homework builds upon and reflects broader changes in education thinking, relating to learning as a life long process.’ (DfE),  We encourage all students to engage in some self-study at home and particularly those students working towards GCSEs. Specialist staff will be happy to provide further help and advice and GCSE Pod is available via the website for all Churchill students.

The Purpose of Home Learning

	•	Building and maintaining an effective partnership between the school 				and the parents in pursuing the aims of the school
	•	Consolidating and reinforcing skills, knowledge and understanding
	•	Exploiting opportunities for learning of all kinds at home and in the 				community
	•	Ensuring progression towards independence and individual 					responsibility. This is vital given the importance for pupils in the 					future of lifelong learning and adaptability
	•	Improving the quality of learning experience offered to pupils
· Managing the demands of examination courses such as GCSE 			coursework


SCHOOL UNIFORM

As a school we believe that uniform is important – looking smart contributes to a positive ethos and is compulsory for all students. We understand that some pupils may experience sensory issues and therefore have worked hard to offer a range of alternatives to most items.

All uniform is purchased through the school. 
· Pupils may wear a watch and 1 pair of small earrings, one in each ear, which must be removed before PE lessons for health and safety reasons
· A thin plain navy blue hair-band to hold hair in place may be worn
	[bookmark: _Hlk72135828]Boys
	Girls

	Navy/royal blue suit, Navy trousers or navy tailored shorts (summer term)
	Navy/royal blue suit, Navy trousers or navy knee length skirt

	Plain blue long  / short sleeved shirt
Or polo shirt
	Plain blue long / short sleeved revered neck blouse
Or polo shirt

	Plain navy blue tie
	

	Plain navy blue v-neck jumper (available in 3 different fabrics) or Plain navy blue v-neck sleeveless jumper  (available in 3 different fabrics) (optional)
	Plain navy blue v-neck jumper (available in 3 different fabrics) or Plain navy blue v-neck sleeveless jumper  (available in 3 different fabrics) (optional)
Navy Cardigan  (available in 3 different fabrics)  (optional)

	Black, plain, leather style shoes(not trainer/plimsoll style)
Black/navy socks
	Black, plain, leather style shoes(not trainer/plimsoll style)
Black/navy socks

	Churchill badge
	Churchill badge

	PE Boys
	PE Girls

	Grey hooded sweatshirt
	Grey hooded sweatshirt

	Grey polo shirt
Or grey round neck t-shirt
	Grey polo shirt
Or grey round neck t-shirt

	Navy jogging trousers with elasticated bottoms or straight leg
	Navy jogging trousers with elasticated bottoms or straight leg

	Navy shorts (available in 3 different fabrics)
	Navy shorts (available in 3 different fabrics)

	Navy socks
	Navy socks





RESTRICTED ITEMS


We apply the following rules very strictly and do not allow:

· boot cut style trousers. All trousers must be ankle length. No leggings, jeggings, crops, skinny trousers or black jeans or trousers of a linen material
· hats or other headgear
· trainers (except for PE) or unsuitable footwear e.g. plimsolls other than the ones provided  by the school
· excessive make-up or jewellery
· body/face piercing
· false nails /nail varnish
· team football strips for PE
· coloured /two-tone hair /hair shorter than no. 3/hair with logos /tramlines
· high heels or clog shoes without backs

The School reserves the right at all times to judge what is acceptable in terms of appearance/uniform.


PHOTOGRAPHS AND RECORDINGS

The Trust and our schools are obliged to comply with data protection legislation when we take or publish photographs or video recordings of our pupils. We will always try to act in the best interest of the pupils and, as far as we legally can, will take parental preferences into account.

We will not normally seek consent for any internal use of photographs or video recordings as the processing of such personal data is in accordance with the statutory functions of the Trust in providing an education to the pupil and is therefore lawful on the grounds of public interest. However, we will take into account any parental preferences expressed. The pupil may also exercise their data protection rights in respect of photographs and video recordings as set out in the privacy notice for pupils and our data protection policy. We will respond appropriately to any pupil or parental request to exercise those rights.


The Data Protection Act gives children rights over their own data when they are considered to have adequate capacity to understand. Most children will reach this level of understanding at around age 12. For this reason, for most pupils in our school, it will normally be up to the individual child to decide whether or not to be photographed or videoed. Where the school considers that the child does not have the capacity to make such a decision the school will act as it considers to be in the best interests of the child and in doing so will take account of any stated parental preference.

If you wish to express a preference for your child’s school to avoid taking or publishing photographs or video recordings of your child in certain circumstances, then you will have the opportunity to do so. 
Ordinarily the following rules will apply to photographs and video recordings in our schools:

[bookmark: _Toc496630850]Photographs and Recordings for Internal Use 

· The Trust and our schools will take photographs and video recordings for our own use. Photographs will usually be unnamed and will generally be for internal use but may also include photographs or video recordings for publication, such as for prospectuses, or to 
              show at an event for parents. Unnamed photographs may also be used on display boards
              which can be seen by visitors.                    
· When the photograph or video recording is taken, whenever reasonably possible the pupils will be informed that a photograph or video recording is being taken and told what it is for so that they can object if they wish.
· If we want to use pupils’ full names with photographs we will obtain specific consent first. For most pupils this will be pupil consent as explained above, but parental wishes will be taken into account.
· Our staff may photograph or video pupils for assessment or therapy. This may be on an individual basis or in a group with other pupils.
· Photographs or video recordings may be used for staff training.




Website use
The Trust and our schools will only use photographs or video recordings of children on our websites with consent. This consent must be the consent of the child when the child has sufficient understanding to make the decision for themselves (generally age 12 onwards) but we will take into account any parental preference expressed and so will not ordinarily publish against the wishes of parents. In cases where both parents of the child cannot agree but the child is consenting, we will make a decision based on the best interests of the child, after careful consideration of the circumstances and after having taken legal advice.

[bookmark: _Toc496630851]Media Use

· We will give proper consideration to the interests of our pupils when deciding whether to allow external organisations to take photographs or to film.  
· When the media are allowed to be present in our schools or at school events, this will be on the condition that they observe this policy. 
· Where the media are allowed to be present at a particular event the school will make sure that pupils and their parents or carers are informed of the media presence. If no objection is received, then the school will assume that unnamed photographs may be published. 
· If the media entity wants to publish named photographs, then they must obtain specific consent from those pupils with capacity to consent or the parents of those without capacity. The school will require the media entity to check with the school before publication so that the school can check that any objections have been taken into account.

[bookmark: _Toc496630852]Family Photographs at School Events

· It shall be at the discretion of the school whether photographs may be taken at a school event. 
· Family and friends taking photographs for the family album will not be covered by data protection legislation. 
· Where the school decides to allow such photography, the family and friends will be asked not to publish any photographs showing children other than their own on the internet.



YOUR CHILD’S HEALTH

The specialist nursing team are available to provide support for pupils in school.

Parents have a duty to inform the school if their child has any medical condition which may affect the child’s well-being. Parents should tell us of any allergies and current treatment, if any.

If children suffer a bout of sickness and/or diarrhoea they should be kept at home for 24 hours after they are symptom free.

Several staff hold current First Aid certificates. We are only allowed to administer First Aid. If additional treatment is necessary we will contact you. We treat all injuries as serious. You will be contacted if your child’s injury is a cause for concern. If necessary we will seek medical advice or treatment if you cannot be contacted. 

Medicines

If a child needs to have any form of prescription medication during the school day, a member of staff will administer this. Medicines must be brought to the office in the morning and collected from the office at the end of the day. Parents must complete and sign a medication form giving full details of dosages and times etc. No medication can be given unless parents have completed a Medication form.

By necessity, some children are required to take long-term daily medication and this should be brought to the office for safe-keeping; preferably no more than two weeks’ supply should be held in school at any one time. Parents will have to complete the Medication form detailing dosages and times; the school office must be informed of any changes in this information.

For the safety of all the children, medicines may not be kept in the classroom.

Asthma
It is expected that pupils suffering from asthma will have suitable medication available in school. Children will normally take responsibility for the safe keeping of their own medication near to hand. It is the parent’s responsibility to monitor use and arrange for replacements to be made in good time.



ATTENDANCE
 
 
Attending school on a regular basis is the key to your child doing well at school and will set them up with good routines for later life and the working world, as well as giving your child the opportunity to:
 
· Make lots of friends and feel included;
· Learn new things and develop many skills;
· Increase confidence and self-esteem;
· Improve social skills;
· Achieve potential and fulfil aspirations.
 

If children are absent we are required by the Education (Pupil’s Attendance Records) Regulations 1992 to record absence as either authorised or unauthorised.  If your child is absent please inform the school by telephone on each day of absence.  

All pupils’ attendance is monitored by school staff and the Educational Welfare Officer (EWO) The Educational Welfare Officer meets with the Headteacher half termly to monitor children whose attendance is under 95%.  The EWO is able to offer support and guidance. Please do not hesitate to ask if you feel you would benefit from this advice.
 

HOLIDAY ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL

Our general policy is not to give leave of absence for a holiday other than in the most exceptional circumstances.  Such circumstances would include, for example, members of the 
armed forces where holiday is restricted, or pupils suffering from family break-up or bereavement.

Holidays taken without prior permission will be recorded as unauthorised absence and reported to the Educational Welfare Officer.  The reason for the policy is the high correlation between attendance and attainment; pupils who are absent for 2 or more weeks a year tend to perform significantly less well in external examinations.




PARENTAL INVOLVEMENT

You, as parents/carers, are valued as your children’s first and most important educators and we work hard to develop a strong partnership that continues throughout their school life. Your child’s education and welfare is a shared responsibility between home and school. If, at any stage, you have concerns, please discuss them with the most appropriate person, for example the class tutor, subject specialist or therapist.  Where problems are of a more serious or persistent nature additional help may be enlisted from the Headteacher.  

Regular messages are sent giving information about current school activities. If you feel you may have missed one, please contact the school office. 

Formal parents’ consultations take place in the Autumn and Summer Term.  Written reports will be sent home, and, once again, if you have any queries with the report please make an appointment to discuss it.  


DOCUMENTS FOR PARENTS

Documents such as Ofsted Inspection Reports, policies and other related information are available on request or can be viewed on the school website.


SCHOOL MEALS

Hot meals and snacks are provided by the canteen

Students may bring packed lunches. These are eaten in the dining area. It is expected that a lunch box will be provided and litter deposited in appropriate bins.

To apply for free school meals, please contact the school office. If you are claiming Income Support or Income Based Job Seekers Allowance free school meals are available.  

Water is available to drink throughout the day.




CHARGING POLICY

Under the Education Act (1988) charges may only be made for board and lodging on residential visits, individual tuition in the playing of a musical instrument, or activities taking place wholly or mainly outside school hours.

Voluntary contributions will be invited in respect of other activities organised by the school.

Parents will be asked to pay if a pupil loses or damages school property. Under certain circumstances parents will be asked to pay for examination fees, but not where a pupil sits for the first time a prescribed public examination for which she or he has been prepared by the school.

For all educational visits there is a scheme to assist parents/guardians who are in receipt of Income Support or Income Based Job-Seekers Allowance. Further details are available from the school.



LIABILITY AND PERSONAL ACCIDENT INSURANCE

Pupils should not bring expensive items or large sums of money into school and all clothes and personal items should be clearly named. The school cannot accept responsibility for valuables or personal property. We do appreciate that students will often bring in electronic devices, including phones for use in the taxi. These are kept in a locked cupboard throughout the day in the school office



COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE

Our aim is to make sure that your child gets the best education possible. If you have any complaints, comments or problems about any area of your child’s education, it is probably best to discuss it as soon as possible. If you prefer, you can write or email.




Most problems can be sorted out without further action. However, if you are not happy with the outcome, ask us how to make a complaint. In most cases, the Headteacher and Governors are 
responsible for putting matters right. The school and the Governing Body wish to deal with complaints concerning curriculum and other matters quickly and effectively.

The chair of Governors (Mrs Rebecca Poynter) can be contacted at the address below:

Churchill School
Chalkstone Way
Haverhill
Suffolk
CB9 0LB

Tel.  01440 760338
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Autumn Term 2024
	Term Begins:
	Monday 2 September 2024

	Half Term:
	Monday 28 October to Friday 8 November

	Term Ends:
	Friday 20 December
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Spring Term 2025
	Term Begins:
	Monday 6 January 2025

	Half Term:
	Monday 17 February to Friday 21 February

	Term Ends:
	Friday 4 April
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Summer Term 2025
	Term Begins:
	Tuesday 22 April 2025

	Half Term:
	Monday 26 May to Friday 30 May

	Term Ends:
	Tuesday 22 July
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PD Days
· Monday 2 September 2024
· Tuesday 3 September 2024
· Monday 6 January 2025
· Friday 27 June 2025
· Monday 21 July 2025
· Tuesday 22 July 2025
Children are not in school on PD Days

	













The information and particulars contained in this brochure relate to the school year 2023/24 and are correct at the time of publication. Changes in circumstances could render parts of it inappropriate. The brochure is produced to inform parents and visitors about Churchill School. We hope that it will give parents confidence when making the important decision in choosing the right school for their child. A visit whilst our school is in operation will, I am sure, help you to make this decision, or visit our website at www.churchillschool.co.uk  
image3.jpg
¢

CHURCHILL

SCHOOL




image4.jpeg
C

CHURCHILL

SCHOOL




image5.png




image6.png




image7.png




image8.png




image1.png
C

CHURCHILL

SCHOOL




image2.jpeg




